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Dear Committee Members,

I'm writing to provide comment to the Joint Committee on Student Success for the public
hearing on Thursday, April 11 regarding House Bill 2019.

I'm glad to see that the Joint Committee on Student Success has recommended 20 percent of
new revenue--roughly $400 million--be spent on early childhood programs and services
including Early Intervention/Early Childhood Special Education, Relief Nurseries, Oregon
Pre-K, Preschool Promise, Early Head Start, the Equity Fund, and early childhood
professional development. As you know, 90 percent of a child's brain develops in the first five
years, and these investments are critical to supporting optimal growth and development and
ensuring all kids in Oregon are put on the path for success in school and life.

I'd like to urge you and the rest of the committee to ensure all the investments recommended
by the Early Childhood Coalition, including Healthy Families Oregon, Baby Promise,
parenting education, and Reach Out & Read receive funding. In order to solve Oregon's early
childhood crisis, we must invest in connected solutions including child care, early learning,
and partnerships with families.

Sincerely,

Virginia Petersen

1803 Ash St.

Forest Grove, OR 97116
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